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RE-ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 
TOWN OF CLAYTON 

CLAYTON, NC 
COPPER DISTRICT ELEVATED STORAGE TANK 

700-ENG-2024-26-1

General Notice 

Three bids were not received on September 5, 2024, as required by North Carolina General Statute 
(N.C.G.S.) 143-132(a), which requires a minimum of three competitive bids be received for formal 
construction and repair contracts.  Should fewer than the required three bids be received as required by 
N.C.G.S. 143-129, the project may be re-advertised.

Therefore, Bids for the construction of the Project “Copper District Elevated Storage Tank” will now be 
received at Town of Clayton Town Hall, Council Chambers located at 111 E. Second St. Clayton, NC 27520 
until Thursday, September 19, 2024, at 2:00 PM local time. At that time the Bids received will be publicly 
opened and read aloud. Three Bids are not required at this second bid opening. 

The Number in the Bid Documents and all Addenda remains the same 700-ENG-2024-26 

Obtaining the Bidding Documents 

The Issuing Office for the Bidding Documents is: 

Town of Clayton 
Shannon Poole 
111 E. Second St., Clayton, NC 27520 
Email: spoole@townofclaytonnc.org 

Information and Bidding Documents for the Project can be found at the following website:  
https://www.townofclaytonnc.org/Bids.aspx. All bidders will be required to register as plan holders at 
the designated site in order to download bidding, contract and plan documents. The designated website 
may be updated periodically with addenda, lists of registered plan holders, reports, and other 
information relevant to submitting a Bid for the Project.  Bidders are responsible for any information 
posted to the website subsequent to the posting. 

All official notifications, addenda, and other Bidding Documents will be offered only through the 
designated website. Neither Owner nor Engineer will be responsible for Bidding Documents, including 
addenda, if any, obtained from sources other than the designated website. 

mailto:spoole@townofclaytonnc.org
https://www.townofclaytonnc.org/Bids.aspx
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RIGHT TO REJECT SUBMITTALS 

The Town reserves the right to reject any and all bid submittals. This bid submittals request is neither a 
contractual offer nor a commitment to purchase services. The Town assumes no contractual obligation 
as a result of the issuance of this request, the preparation or submission of a bid by a Respondent, the 
evaluation of statements, or final selection. 
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